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MEMORANDUM 

 

TO:    The Honorable Phil Mendelson 

   Chairman, Council of the District of Columbia 

 

FROM:    Glen Lee 

   Chief Financial Officer 

 

DATE:    July 1, 2025 

  

SUBJECT:  Fiscal Impact Statement – Rev. Dr. Judy Talbert Way Designation Act of 

2025 

 

REFERENCE:  Bill 26-280, Draft Committee Print as provided to the Office of Revenue 

Analysis on June 26, 2025 

 
 
Conclusion 
 
Funds are sufficient in the proposed revised fiscal year 2025 budget and proposed fiscal year 2026 
through fiscal year 2029 budget and financial plan to implement the bill.  
 
Background 
 
Reverend Dr. Judy Talbert was the pastor of Faith Tabernacle of Prayer who led several community 
organizations and efforts across the District, including aiding returning citizens, helping the 
homeless, working with gang members, and supporting individuals with HIV-AIDS. She ran the Joe 
Arthur Talbert, Jr. Foundation where she helped students achieve their goals of attending college. She 
served on President Barack Obama’s National African American Clergy Network. Rev. Dr. Talbert died 
on August 19, 2018.  
 
The bill symbolically designates Alabama Avenue, S.E. between Harford Street, S.E. and Gainesville 
Street, S.E. as Rev. Dr. Judy Talbert Way. The Faith Tabernacle of Prayer is located along this stretch 
of Alabama Avenue, S.E.  
 
Financial Plan Impact 
 
Funds are sufficient in the proposed revised fiscal year 2025 budget and proposed fiscal year 2026 
through fiscal year 2029 budget and financial plan to implement the bill. The District Department of 
Transportation (DDOT) will fabricate and install two signs to symbolically designate the roadway as 
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Rev. Dr. Judy Talbert Way. The signs will cost $380 and DDOT can absorb the cost within its existing 
budgeted resources.  


